
   

 

 

Sarmili Saha 

Assistant Regulatory Counsel, PSEG Long Island 
 
333 Earle Ovington Boulevard 
Uniondale, New York 11553 
PHONE: 516-286-0236 
Sarmili.saha@pseg.com  

          July 1, 2025 

John Rhodes 

Acting Chief Executive Officer  

Long Island Power Authority 

333 Earle Ovington Boulevard, Suite 403 

Uniondale, New York 11553 

Via E-mail:  jrhodes@lipower.org 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary  

New York State Public Service Commission  

3 Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

Via Electronic Filing 

 

 Re: Matter 14-01299 - PSEG Long Island Utility 2.0 Long Range Plan   

 

Dear Mr. Rhodes and Secretary Phillips: 

 

 In accordance with New York State Public Authorities Law § 1020-f(ee) and the 

Second Amended and Restated Operations Services Agreement between Long Island 

Lighting Company d/b/a LIPA and PSEG Long Island LLC, PSEG Long Island hereby 

submits its updated Utility 2.0 Long Range Plan (“Utility 2.0 Plan” or the “Plan”). The Plan 

provides PSEG Long Island’s 2025 annual update to the Utility 2.0 Plan related programs for 

which PSEG Long Island seeks: 1) a positive recommendation from the New York State 

Department of Public Service (“DPS”) pursuant to New York State Public Service Law 

§ 3-b(3)(a) and (g); and 2) incremental funding approval from the Long Island Power 

Authority (the “Authority”). Based on previous recommendations from DPS Staff, the Plan 

also includes PSEG Long Island’s proposed Building Efficiency and Electrification Plan 

(“BEE Plan”). 
 

 As the Authority’s service provider, PSEG Long Island is committed to helping 
transform the energy system in New York, decarbonize the economy and support 

disadvantaged communities, which are priorities identified in the New York State Climate 

Leadership and Community Protection Act. As discussed in greater detail in the Plan, PSEG 

Long Island’s building efficiency and electrification plans make a wide selection of 

incentives, rebates, and programs available to residential and commercial customers on Long 

Island and the Rockaways to assist them in reducing their energy usage, thereby lowering 

their energy bills. In May 2025, the Public Service Commission  Orders Authorizing Low-to-

Moderate (“LMI”) and Non-LMI Energy Efficiency and Building Electrification Portfolios 

for 2026 through 2030 were issued.1 PSEG Long Island has begun aligning its programs to 

                                                           
1 Order Authorizing Low-to Moderate-Income Energy Efficiency and Building Electrification Portfolio for 2026-2030 (Matter: 25-M-0249). 

Order Authorizing Non-Low-to Moderate-Income Energy Efficiency and Building Electrification Portfolio for 2026-2030 (Matter: 25-M-

0248). 
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these orders through efforts detailed in the BEE Plan, such as expanding strategic measures 

like heat pumps and weatherization through 2026.   

  

PSEG Long Island looks forward to working with DPS and the Authority to achieve 

the goals reflected in the Utility 2.0 Plan. If you have any questions regarding this filing, 

please contact me.   

 

         Respectfully Submitted, 

          
         Sarmili Saha, Esq. 

Enclosure 

 

cc:  

 

Ms. Bobbi O’Connor 
General Counsel  

Long Island Power Authority (via e-mail) 

 

Ms. Carrie M. Gallagher 

Director, Long Island Office 

New York State Department of Public Service (via e-mail) 

 

Mr. Nicholas Forst 

Deputy Director, Long Island Office 

New York State Department of Public Service (via e-mail) 

 

Mr. David Lyons 

Interim President & COO, PSEG Long Island LLC (via e-mail) 

 

Mr. Louis M. Debrino 

Managing Director & VP – Customer Operations, PSEG Long Island (via e-mail) 

 

Ms. Andrea Elder-Howell 

Vice President – Legal Services, PSEG Long Island (via e-mail) 

 

Ms. Kara Krueger 

Director, Legal – Regulatory, PSEG Long Island (via e-mail) 

 
 


